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Coping with Freeze Damage

Cold weather swept across Lumpkin County leaving a trail of damaged plants in its wake. The warm sunny weather of previous weeks had lulled many gardeners into a false sense of security that springtime weather was here to stay. I have seen may tender plants that were set out a little too early. Unfortunately, even normally hardy plants suffered damage from last week’s icy blast.

It is important to remember that tender plants should not be set out in the garden until the danger or frost is past. Our average last frost date for Lumpkin County is April 20th. Don’t set tender plants out before that date unless you are willing to assume the risk. Most of our tender flowering annuals as well as garden tomatoes are beyond help after the freeze. You might as well plan on replacing these.

Of course, when we have a period of unusually warm weather in spring followed by super low temperatures even normally hardy plants can be damaged We just don’t have good practical solutions to protect our plants outdoors when the spring time temperatures drop into the low 20’s. For most plants, however, my advice is not to get in a big hurry to prune.

Many trees lost their tender new leaves. Don’t worry. Most trees have the ability to set a second crop of leaves. Our shade trees will be fine but flowering and fruiting may be reduced. This could, however, result in a poor acorn crop this year for wildlife.

Woody plants that had tender, succulent new shoot growth were injured as well. Give these plants 2-3 weeks before doing corrective pruning. At that point you will be able to tell how far the damage extends. Prune out the damaged branch tips where no leaves have sprouted.

Hydrangeas develop flowers on last year’s wood. In many cases these plants may have been damaged to the extent that flowering will be greatly reduced. Cutting the plants back severely now will remove any chance of flowering this year. I would adopt the wait and see policy on hydrangeas as well before I pruned them.

Many azalea varieties have lost developing flower buds to the freeze. Cold sensitive varieties may also have some splitting on the main stems that could result in entire limbs dying back. Give the plant a little time before you evaluate its pruning needs.

Hosta plants have suffered as well. You can trim away severely damaged and blackened hosta leaves. The plant needs all the energy possible from its leaves so don’t trim leaves that are only slightly “nipped” by the weather. Rose varieties show a lot of differences in freeze damage. Some of my roses show quite a bit of damage on new shoot tips while others may not require any pruning at all.

Fruit crops have been hit especially hard. Early strawberries have been damaged and the threat from fungal diseases is more severe. Most peaches and blueberries have lost the majority if not all their fruit for this year. Bunch grapes that have sprouted have lost their new growth. Fortunately, secondary buds will send up additional growth but the production could be decreased by 75% or more.

It is disheartening to have one of the most beautiful spring seasons that I can remember devastated by a late cold snap. But that is one reason gardeners, like full time farmers, must be in tune with the weather. We can plan and we can prepare but in the final analysis we are at the mercy of the weather. There is nothing like an act of nature to remind us that God is really in control.
